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[bookmark: _GoBack]October 8, 2021


Daily Spectrum
Legal Advertising Department 
275 East St. George Blvd.
St. George, UT 84770    
Acct. #066337

RE:	Legal Notice of Intent to Approve 

This letter will confirm the authorization to publish the attached NOTICE in the Daily Spectrum on October 15, 2021.

Please mail the invoice and affidavit of publication to the Utah State Department of Environmental Quality, Division of Air Quality, P.O. Box 144820, Salt Lake City, Utah 84114-4820.  If you have any questions, contact Sharon Anderson who may be reached at (801) 536-4050.

Sincerely,

{{$s                     }}

Sharon Anderson
Office Technician

Enclosure

	cc: 	Five County Association of Governments

		Iron County
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NOTICE

A Notice of Intent for the following project submitted in accordance with R307-401-1, Utah Administrative Code (UAC), has been received for consideration by the Director:

Company Name:	Charlotte Pipe and Foundry Co.
Location:	Charlotte Pipe and Foundry Co. - Plastics Division - Pipe Manufacturing Plant – 1177 North 5300 West, Cedar City, UT
Project Description:	Charlotte Pipe and Foundry Company operates a pipe manufacturing plant in Cedar City, Utah. Charlotte Pipe has requested a modification to their approval order that will increase the total amount of ABS and PVC pipe produced on both an hourly and annual basis. In order to accommodate this request, the overall emissions were recalculated, and emission limits associated with the pipe production lines were increased. No equipment is being added to the facility at this time. 

The completed engineering evaluation and air quality impact analysis showed the proposed project meets the requirements of federal air quality regulations and the State air quality rules.  The Director intends to issue an Approval Order pending a 30-day public comment period.  The project proposal, estimate of the effect on local air quality and draft Approval Order are available for public inspection and comment at the Utah Division of Air Quality, 195 North 1950 West, Salt Lake City, UT 84116.  Written comments received by the Division at this same address on or before November 14, 2021 will be considered in making the final decision on the approval/disapproval of the proposed project. Email comments will also be accepted at dfrederick@utah.gov.  If anyone so requests to the Director in writing within 15 days of publication of this notice, a hearing will be held in accordance with R307-401-7, UAC.

Under Section 19-1-301.5, a person who wishes to challenge a Permit Order may only raise an issue or argument during an adjudicatory proceeding that was raised during the public comment period and was supported with sufficient information or documentation to enable the Director to fully consider the substance and significance of the issue.

Date of Notice:  October 15, 2021

{{#s=Sig_es_:signer1:signature}}
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